
 

Good evening Councillors,  
 
Please accept my apologies for not attending this month’s meeting, this is due to my shifts not 
aligning unfortunately, I will however endeavour to attend next months. In my absence I hope 
this report finds you well, should you have any questions please do contact myself. 
 
Please find below the number of incidents that have occurred within Rugeley Town in the 
month of February 2023.  
 

▪ Anti-social behaviour – 8 
▪ Burglary – 1  
▪ Concern for safety – 7 
▪ Road traffic collision – 2 
▪ Public safety – 2 
▪ Violence – 10 
▪ Transport related – 1 
▪ Suspicious – 10 
▪ Sexual offences – 2 
▪ Theft – 8 
▪ Missing persons – 3 (same address) 
▪ Domestic – 1  
▪ Robbery – 1  
▪ Public order – 4 
▪ Criminal damage – 1 
▪ Harassment – 1  
▪ Vehicle crime – 6 
▪ Malicious Communications - 2 
 

Items of note; 
 

▪ Unfortunately, PCSO Hannah Fearnall has now been moved to Cannock Town Centre 
so is no longer part of the Rugeley NPT. As of now, your local Policing team, still based 
at Rugeley Police station is S/Sgt Kevin Lee, PC Wendy Garrett, PCSO Chad Carrington, 
PCSO Sean Nicholls and PCSO Liz Dale. 
 

▪ We are trying to encourage the Public to sign up to our Smart Alert service. Smart 
Alert is free to use and is an email-based service. Users receive emails in relation to 
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crime in their area, Police updates, updates on upcoming Police related meetings / 
events and crime prevention advice. If you would like to sign up please let me know.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
Chad Carrington (26342) 
 
Police Community Support Officer 
Rugeley Neighbourhood Policing Team 

 


